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WHO'S COMING TO HAWAII 
Mr. Charles R. Ashwin (UN Visiting Mission to T.T., Australia) January 31, 1973. 
Mr. Paul Blanc (UN Visiting Mission to T.T., France) January 31, 1973. 
Mr. Peter Hinchliffe (UN Visiting Mission to T.T., U.K.) January 31, 1973. 
Dr. Tony Hopkin (University of the South Pacific) February 17-21, 1973. 
Mr. Viktor Issraelyan (UN Visiting Mission to T.T., USSR) January 31, 1973. 
Dr. Simon Kooiyman (Mus. Voor Volkenkunde, Leiden) January 27-29, 1973. 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
E-W Center Grants to Pacific Islands - a Correction 
In the November 16-,-1972, issue of the Newsletter (V:5) we listed by island area some 332 
grants to Pacific Island alumni* for the period 1960 through 1971. It has been brought to 
our attention that the total is far greater, but that the source we had used as reference 
only included grantees for whom addresses were available. The corrected figures, updated 
to span the period 1960 - June 30, 1972, follow: 

American Samoa 
British Solomons 
Cook Islands 
Fiji 
French Polynesia 
Gilbert and Ellice Islands 
Guam 
Nauru 
New Caledonia 
Papua New Guinea 
Tonga 
Trust Territory 
Western Samoa 
Total 

Research 
0 
0 
0 
1 
1 
0 
0 
0 
0 
1 
0 
1 
2 
6 

*Note: Not all are Pacific Islanders. 

Degree 
Study 

12 
0 
2 

28 
2 
0 
1 
0 
0 
6 
9 

40 
8 

108 

~~~ of University Contracts in the Pacific American Samoa 

Professional Study and 
Training 

In Hawaii Outside Hawaii 
194 899 

14 75 
21 68 
91 353 
11 0 
34 1 
54 221 
4 0 

22 141 
55 2 
57 94 

800 973 
100 372 ---- ----

1457 3199 

<rom time to time this Newsletter refers to contracts which the University has entered into 
cor services to be performed for Pacific polities. Such references tend to obscure the im­
)act which University contract involvement may have on a broad swath of faculty. The report 
Jf the American Samoa Contract (education) for the first half of 1972 provides an illustra­
:ion: Under the contract, two U.H. faculty members taught credit courses in Samoa during 
:he year-end interim, and another 10 did the same during the Sruumer period. A total of 8 
:onsultants and non-credit workshop leaders were recruited from the Manoa campus for services 
:o.be r7ndered in Samoa during the six months' period, and 2 more from other units of the 
Jn1vers1ty. The net effect was to bring a considerable number of faculty members face-to-face 
7ith Samoan problems, each within his respective area of expertese. 
U.N. s to Trust 
An open meeting has been scheduled for interested persons to meet with the U.N. Visiting Mis­
sion to the Trust Territory of the Pacific Islands on Wednesday, January 31st. Time: 1:30 p.m.; 
Place: Jefferson Hall Lounge, EWC. 




